the District in which we live

Sparked by the incentive of a reduction of 32% in serious disabling industrial injuries in 1961, the 10 member mill delegates to the Northwestern Branch of the Ontario Pulp and Paper Makers' Safety Association, will gather with enthusiasm for their first meeting for 1962, in Marathon.

Delegates will be greeted by words of welcome by Claude Steeves, Mill Manager of the Marathon Corporation of Canada Limited, at a banquet being held in the Everest Hotel the night previous to morning and afternoon sessions the day following, to endeavour to further reduce the accident toll.

Mr. Owen E. Hanson, Vice-President and General Manager of the Marathon Corporation of Canada Limited, will be the guest speaker at the banquet.

A highlight of the meeting will be a talk by A.S. Wiley, President of Consolidated Motors (Lakehead) Limited, on that very important safety subject, "Communications". As a member of, and graduate instructor of the Dale Carnegie Institute of Public Speaking, Mr. Wiley is well qualified to speak on this subject, and is noted for his interesting and informative presentations on it.

Also on the Agenda is a talk by Dr. C.H.J. Reason, surgeon-in-charge of the Wilson Memorial Hospital, and Medical Officer of Health for Marathon, on medicine and its relationship to accident prevention.

Hal Parker, Safety Supervisor for the Marathon Corporation, Mill Division, and meeting program chairman, reports that many other facets of safety and accident prevention will be taken up and discussed, including one of particular interest to paper manufacturers, "Chemical Hazards".

Mr. John DeBelle, and Don Ballantyne will contribute much of importance on this subject on behalf of their company, the Canadian Industries Limited, who are making this presentation possible.

General Chairman of the Branch, Sam Ashton of the Abitibi Power and Taper Co. Ltd. of Port Arthur, will preside over the days' deliberations.

Pulp & Paper Mills represented are, the two Abitibi Power & Paper Co. Mills of Port Arthur and Fort William; Dryden Paper Co. Ltd. Dryden; Great Lakes Paper Co. Ltd., Fort William; Kimberly Clark Pulp & Paper Co. Ltd. Terrace Bay; Marathon Corporation of Canada Ltd., Marathon; the two Ontario-Minnesota Pulp and Paper Companies of Kenora and Fort Frances; Provincial Paper Company Ltd., Port Arthur, and the St. Lawrence Corporation, Red Rock.

FRIDAY IS MINOR HOCKEY NIGHT IN TERRACE BAY GET OUT AND SUPPORT IT!

On February 14th in the Recreation Centre, the 2nd Annual meeting of the members of the Kimberly-Clark Employees' Charity Fund was held with W. Bailie as Chairman.

In his report on last year's activities, Mr. Baillie advised that a total of \$5,636.50 had been donated from the Fund to 16 worthy charitable organizations. Warm letters of appreciation were received from all recipients. Two such letters came from Greece from persons who had received CARE parcels paid for by KC-ECF. The letters have been sent away for translation.

In the annual drive for members conducted in December and January, 37 new members were enrolled and several old members increased their donations, bringing the 1962 pledge to total close to \$6,000.00 and membership to 470 or about 84% of the Company payroll.

Mrs. Clarence Buck and Vern Hopper were elected to the Board of Directors to fill vacancies created by the resignations of Clarence Buck and John Dejonghe.

The financial statement for 1961 was approved and a meeting of the Board of Directors was scheduled to draw up a budget for 1962. Terrace Bay Arena, Thursday evening

G BU INS PRIMING THE - BRITISHO TO

the six contestants; Rut

## PLAYOFF TICKET SALES

Ticket sales for all playoff games will be held as in previous years, with pre-game ticket sales from 4 to 6 P.M. on the day of the game (ticket sales Saturday if game held Sunday).

All seats will be reserved for playoff games, with season ticket holders having until 6 P.M. on the day of ticket sales to claim their seats.

SEE THE AD ON PAGE 9 FOR FURTHER DETAILS.

## MINOR HOCKEY NIGHT FRIDAY

BE SURE THAT YOU ARE IN ATTENDANCE AT THE ANNUAL MINOR HOCKEY NIGHT TO BE HELD THIS FRIDAY EVENING IN THE TERRACE BAY ARENA. STARTING TIME IS 6.15 P.M.

Over 200 boys between the ages of 5 and 16 years will perform in six separate hockey games for your pleasure. Highlight of the evening will be the opening ceremonies when the entire Minor Hockey Association corps will appear on the ice. In addition, there will be draws, special events, and a full-length final game between the Current River Midgets and the Terrace Bay Midgets.

This is the one time in the year that the Minor Hockey people ask for your personal attendance and moral, as well as financial support. Here is your opportunity to show the Minor Hockey executive, the Ladies Auxiliary, the coaches (Continued on Page 8)